
Redditch Library Consultation ʹ Public Meeting  
 

Date, Time, and Location of meeting 
Thursday 9th February 2023 at 10am 

Redditch Library Meeting Room 2 

 

Attendees  
Public 



Comment: The benefit of doing this needs to add value to what there is because it is going to cost a 

lot of money. What value will this money spent be adding to the services? 

Response: Conservative Cllr - creation of a community hub will bring the library together with other 

services that people need to access. (Public comment: these could take place in the Town Hall 

anyway if library wasn’t there). I have worked with people myself and helped people to move back 

and forth between the Town Hall and the library to access services, I have helped those very 

vulnerable people to walk between.   

 

Comment: At the end of consultation period, will all the feedback responses be published or will a 

summary from WCC just be available? 

Response: Cllr Hart- subject to GDPR and data protection, there will be a comprehensive document 

that will go to WCC O&S, and then to WCC Cabinet. This will be fully in the public domain as a part of 

the Cabinet documents. The consultation document that I receive as a Cabinet Member will be 

thorough. As much information as possible will be put in the public domain because it is a statutory 

consultation. Subject to anything that has to be redacted legally, all information will be in the public 
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Supplementary Comment: Why not a botanical garden, a beautiful space where people can go? I am 

not happy about the library (moving), but if it does, why not create a more useable space? Where 

are the youth centre services? Can you focus on how we can incorporate more for local people?  

Response: Cllr Dormer - This project is to help the people of Redditch to stay in Redditch and spend 

their money in Redditch rather than going to Birmingham 

 

Comment: We have just been told the library service will be replicated at the Town Hall. RBC has 

told us the new library will be bigger, better, more sustainable and fit for the future. This is not true. 

Do you think this will have a detrimental impact on the consultation process? Someone might fill in 

the consultation thinking they will get a better library when they won’t. A mixed message from RBC 

and WCC. Haven’t been demarcated enough in the consultation.  

 

Comment: In the published plans, it shows there will be a bigger children’s area, bigger meeting 

rooms. But these meeting rooms will be shared whereas they are exclusively for Library use now.  

Response: WCC Officer - The Library Service have stipulated that they must have priority use of 

meeting rooms in the Town Hall. We do not have 100% occupancy of meeting rooms now, the new 

meeting rooms will enable space capacity available (when not booked out for library use) to partners 

and other organisations.  

 

Comment: The plans show square footage for the furniture, the data provided shows an overall 

slightly larger space but they have not allocated space for well used areas in the current building, 

you have allocated no space for the study desks. 

Response: WCC Officer - The work that has been done so far is a high level exercise to show if there 

is sufficient space in the Town Hall to accommodate the furniture. We have conducted a full 

furniture audit and found that all the furniture can fit into the new space. There are no detailed 

plans at this point in terms of what goes where. 

  

Comment: 



Response: Cllr Hart - which services are you concerned that will be removed? It would be helpful to 

hear those now  

Supplementary Comment: Anything and everything. The more things that move, the more chances 

there are to cut a corner here. Look what happened in COVID, corners were cut and we lost out on a 

lot of things  

Response: WCC Officer - 





Comment: I think everyone in this room would agree, we don’t believe what comes out of Town 

Hall. What is WCC going to get out of this money? (demolishing). It’s your building. What is your cut? 

Response: Cllr Hart - There is no cut in it for me personally or for WCC. We are here on behalf of the 

residents of Worcestershire. We own the building and the free hold. We want to ensure that what is 

here is replicated at the Town Hall, and ensure any transfer move costs are met by RBC and that the 

revenue costs to run the building / service are no more than they are now. DWP pay rent to us that 

allows this building, subsidises the cost of provision 

 

Comment: We have heard today some really concerning issues raised about the process and the 

consultation. The strength of feeling is apparent to anybody. WCC need to take this on board 

. 





Comment: There is less storage space for the archives in the new area plan and it is noted that 

Worcester would take some archive material. Has anyone from the Council been down to the 

archive area and looked at what would be moved? Did they give you the catalogue? 

Response: WCC Officer - Yes. We held a consultation meeting with the Archives and Local History 

Society a few weeks ago 

 

Comment: Why does the money have to be spent on knocking the library down?  


